
 

 

 

 

 

 

NEIGHBORHOODS 
 

 Broad Rock 

 Broad Rock Industrial 

Park 

 Hickory Hill 

 Maury 

 McGuire 

 McGuire Veterans Hos-

pital 

 Reedy Creek 

 Swansboro 

 Swansboro West 

 Woodland Heights 
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 School is back in session! Both violent crime 
and property crime have seen an increase this past 
month in Sector 211. 
 
 Violent crime is up over the past 28 days in 
comparison to this time last year. Sector 211 had three 
homicides—two of which have been solved. Aggravat-
ed assaults have seen an increase and all have been 
cleared by arrest. 
 
 Property crimes have increased 87%.  Residen-
tial burglaries, theft from motor vehicles, and motor 
vehicle theft continue to drive the crime in Sector 211.  
Please remember to lock the doors to your house and 
vehicle. A majority of the time crimes happen based on 
opportunity. Do not allow offenders the opportunity! 
 
 If you have any other concerns or questions, 
please feel free to contact me at any time.   
   

Lieutenant Kelly O’Connell 

kelly.oconnell@richmondgov.com 

(804) 646-8144 



 

New Walking Unit 

I am excited to announce that I have a new officer in 

the walking unit in Sector 211. Officer Larry Russell is a 

new and eager officer. He is very familiar with Sector 

211. His focus will continue to be Southside Plaza and 

the Hull Street Corridor. He will join Officer Doug 

Gutierrez who was previously assigned to the unit.  

They will be crime fighters and community liaisons for 

Sector 211. Congrats and welcome, Officer Russell! 
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The most common crime in the city is theft from 
unlocked motor vehicles— PLEASE LOCK YOUR CARS! 

Obvious items such as purses, cell phones, iPads, laptops, 
and electronics are all being stolen. But thieves are also 
taking items such as sweatshirts, coins, cigarettes, and car 
chargers. Reduce the opportunity for theft from vehicles.  

 Park in well-lighted areas  

 Park in well-traveled areas  

 Lock your doors   

 Do not leave valuables in the car  

 Mark or slash inspection stickers and city decals  

 Put valuables in the trunk  

 Do not use your glove box as a safe  

 Do not leave coins in plain view  
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Sector 211 is one of the 12 sectors with the city of Richmond. Each sector has one lieutenant and 

four sergeants. Pictured below are the sergeants assigned to 211. They have years of experience 

and knowledge. They are great assets to the sector. Sergeants Barkley and Partin are new to 

Sector 211. If you see them around, please introduce yourself to them.   

Sergeant John Barkley  Sergeant Wes Partin 

Sergeant George Wade Sergeant Andy Wilkins 


